London, 25th September 2007
Your Excellency,
The Bar Human Rights Committee of England and Wales (BHRC) would like to express its concern regarding the situation of Chinese human rights lawyer Mr. Gao Zhisheng.
According to the information received, on Saturday 22nd September 2007 Gao Zhisheng was taken from his apartment in Beijing by plainclothes policemen. His whereabouts are currently unknown and concern is expressed that he is being held in incommunicado detention. It is believed that Mr. Gao’s arrest is directly related to an open letter he sent to the United States Congress last week expressing his deep concerns over the worsening deterioration of human rights in China ahead of the 2008 Beijing Olympics. It is reported that prior to that letter, the police had allegedly threatened Gao with jail if he released any more open letters or statements. 
Gao Zhisheng was arrested in August 2006 on charges of subversion based on nine articles posted on web sites abroad. On 22 December 2006, he was sentenced to three years' imprisonment for "inciting subversion" by the Beijing Municipal No.1 Court. However, the court ruled that the sentence should be suspended for five years. Under the terms of his parole, Gao has been denied political rights, including the right to free speech and the ability to gather or protest. Since his release in February 2007, Gao and his family have been under house arrest.

Concern is expressed that lawyer Gao Zhisheng may be at risk of torture and/or ill treatment following his apprehension.
BACKGROUND 

Gao Zhisheng is a director of the Beijing-based Shengzhi Law Office – one of a 
small number of law firms in China which have taken on high-profile human 
rights cases. 

On 15 August 2006, Gao Zhisheng was detained in Dongying city, Shandong province by Beijing police. On 29 September 2006, Gao Zhisheng was formally charged with ‘inciting subversion’– a charge apparently unrelated to ‘state secrets’. His trial took place on 12 December 2006 without his family or lawyers being informed in advance. During his time in detention he was allegedly forced to sit tied to a metal chair and a strong light was shone into his eyes for a total of 590 hours.
Gao Zhisheng’s detention and imprisonment appear to be linked to his work in defence and support of numerous activists in China, including his organization of a hunger-strike protest in Beijing in February 2006 to draw attention to the plight of several activists who had been subjected to human rights violations. In late 2005, the operations of his law firm, the Shengzhi Law Office, were suspended and his licence to practice law was revoked after he published an open letter calling for religious freedom and an end to the ‘barbaric’ persecution of the Falun Gong spiritual movement, which has been banned in China.
Mr. Gao Zhisheng has been featured on the cover of The New York Times. He is the author of “A China More Just”, a book which the BHRC recently helped launch in the United Kingdom. He was named as one of China’s top ten lawyers in 2001 and has worked for China’s most vulnerable groups—coal miners, home-demolition victims, falun gong practitioners and house church members. 

Yours sincerely,

Bar Human Rights Committee of England and Wales
